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30 August 2023

NSW Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing August 2023 Meeting - Communique

The Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing (MACA) held its fourth meeting for 2023 in Sydney.

The MACA met with the Hon Jodie Harrison MP, Minister for Seniors, to discuss seniors priorities and current issues including:
· housing issues for older people in NSW
· cost of living, regional transport and social inclusion of harder to reach seniors

The MACA discussed e-safety for Seniors particularly around online transactions. Presentations and discussions were help with Service NSW and Tech Savvy Seniors. The MACA in particular noted the willingness of Service NSW to assist and support seniors with any form of online transactions either in person through their Service Centres or over the phone Monday to Friday 7am to 7pm by calling 13 77 88.
MACA discussed priorities arising from a joint Housing issues paper developed with the NSW Carers Council and NSW Disability Council. 

The MACA acknowledges NSW Government’s active interest in engaging with them on seniors issues. The MACA seeks to provide an 'Ageing lens' on any new government policy or program affecting seniors.

MACA continues to work closely with Local Government NSW and will be participating in a series of ageing related webinars focused on creating liveable communities and promoting use of the Age-Friendly Toolkit that helps councils plan for an ageing population through the application of a suite of resources and tools provided in the kit.

The MACA also discussed how to better promote the successful Australian Human Rights Commission (AHRC) ageism awareness program: Changing Perspectives: testing an ageism intervention. 
The MACA is holding a Seniors Forum on 19 October 2023 at NSW Parliament House. The forum will give voice to stakeholder views regarding issues that impact older people in NSW. This will support the MACA’s work to advance the Ageing Well in NSW: Seniors Strategy 2021–2031 and Action Plans. A key goal from the forum and for NSW MACA is to identify opportunities to deliver concrete results for seniors in NSW. 
Council's next meeting will be on 20 October 2023 in Sydney.
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